Executive Board Meeting April 28, 2012

Present: Clark, Coles, J. Arnold, Skemp, O’Hern, O’Gara-Stone, Karol, M. Hansen, Preminger

Called to order at 1:00pm.

Discussion on budget resolutions from the State Convention.   

These motions were brought back to the Executive Board after they had previously been referred to Budget Committee and being MMS;. 

Motion: To send the Executive Board and Area Reps to the 2012 Fall State Conference in Des Moines with necessary LWOP and expenses.  That the Trustees and Treasurer can be there a day earlier for the audit if necessary. Passed unanimously

Motion: Send the Executive Board and Area Reps to the 2013 State Convention in Cedar Rapids with necessary LWOP and expenses.  The Trustees and Treasurer can be there a day early for the audit if necessary.  Passed unanimously

MMS: (Dan Skemp/Mike Hansen) To accept substitute resolution on Motion #3 Passed unanimously

Motion: Send President, Clerk and Maintenance Craft Directors or designees and up to one additional person selected by the President with necessary LWOP and expenses to the 2013 Tri State Convention in Arkansas. Passed unanimously

Motion: Send the President and Legislative Director to the 2012 CLC Class and the Iowa Federation of Labor Convention in Altoona in August with necessary LWOP and expenses. Passed unanimously

Motion: Send the President and Legislative Director to the 2013 Legislative Conference with necessary LWOP and expenses. Passed unanimously

Motion: Send the President to the three National President’s Conferences in 2013 with necessary LWOP and expenses. 

MMS (Jon Arnold/Bryon Preminger) To referred motion to fall conference.  Passed unanimously

Discussion on the scheduling of Area meetings.  Two can be done in conjunction with State Convention and Fall Seminar.

Discussion on MAL’s and getting information on a database to be able to inform through mailing certain groups of people on information important to them.

Clark: Need a block on the database that lists Finance numbers and links them with counties they work in.  We want quick access to information on office that includes levels, who works in that office, and who are the area reps.

Discussion on PSE’s being hired and paid a lower level to be in a small office.  Are they being added to grievances concerning improper pay?  We need to monitor orientations and make sure we are getting their information.

Clark:  Looking at small locals to ask them to become MALs.  In some cases a steward on site will be appointed.

Coles:  Committees need to engage in topics related to the committee instead of just addressing resolutions.  

Discussion on how we could improve the committee process.  More direction should be given to committee chairs in a meeting prior to their committees meeting.

Arnold do we send State Auxiliary President Viola Segar to National Convention since we have the Auxiliaries money?  We  will talk to Viola about making a motion concerning this.

Karol: Need welcoming committee.  So that delegates attending the State Convention for the first time can learn about the process

MMS Ogara-Stone/Karol. To adjourn.

Meeting adjourned at 2:00pm

Respectfully submitted.

Bryon Preminger

